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Agenda Item 1:  Antitrust Admonition
The ERCOT Antitrust Admonition and Disclaimer were read by Ed Echols, PWG Chair.  
Agenda Item 2:  COPS Meeting and PWG Agenda Review
Ed reviewed the agenda for today’s call and the slides presented to COPS   No new assignments were received from COPS.
Agenda Item 3:  Approve 9/20/2013 Meeting Notes
The meeting notes for the September 20, 2013 call were approved with one change.  Agenda Item 6, the last sentence in paragraph 3 was changed to the following: 

“The TDSP would need the ability to retrieve the AMS interval data and submit the data to ERCOT in an 867_03 transaction because BUSIDRRQ requires an 867_03 submission even if AMS data is available.”

Ed stated the Market expects AMS data especially with a shorten settlement timeline.  ONCOR does not agree with sending an 867_03 transaction instead of AMS data in an LSE format.  Calvin agreed that PWG needs to work on language to allow AMS meters to send only LSE files.

Sheri reminded the group that 4CP and other pricing systems would require changes.  TXU and other CR’s pricing systems would need to stay compatible.

Agenda Item 4:  Review 2013 Annual Validation Status
Bill reviewed the AV 2013 status slides and reported the AV tasks are on-schedule.
Agenda Item 5: Status of LPGRR050
COPS approved and LPGRR050 will be on the agenda for the November TAC meeting.
Agenda Item 6: Discuss Relaxing Default Profile Assignment
Ed stated the current default meter type is NIDR even if an AMS meter is initially installed at the premise.
Calvin opined ERCOT would like to be able to continue to identify large customers from even if the BUSIDRRQ profile type was removed.  There are many processes surrounding Protocol Section 18.6 to consider.  The following Action Items were assigned by PWG.
1. Review language to allow the TDSP to manage the Meter Data Type assignment process. (For example, a new premise with an AMS meter could be initially assigned IDR.)

2. Research how a premise with a Meter Data Type of “IDR” is handled in the IDR Requirements report.

3. Research how BUSIDRRQ data submission is processed.

4. What is the percent change between Initial and Final Settlement readings for BUSIDRRQ?
Ed will report these discussions to COPS and RMS.

Agenda Item 7: Discuss Removal of Language in Protocol Section 9.18, Profile Development Cost Recovery Fee for Non-ERCOT Sponsored Load Profile Segments
Calvin presented the following background regarding PUC Rule 25.131. 
· Paragraph (e)(3) of P.U.C. Subst. R. 25.131, Load Profiling and Load Research, requires that ERCOT establish and implement a process to collect a fee from any Retail Electric Provider (REP) who seeks to assign customers to a non-ERCOT sponsored profile segment.
· Section 9.18 has never been used and will likely never be used since Advanced Meters have eliminated the need for the creation of load profiles for settlements purposes.
· The PUC has opened Project 41937 to review Chapter 25.  The proposed changes will be tracked and possibly reviewed at a later time.  For now Item 7 is completed.
Next PWG Meeting
The next PWG call is scheduled for December 2 or 3, 2013 depending on the COPS meeting schedule.  The agenda and WebEx information will be posted to the meeting page on ercot.com.
If someone would like to propose an item for consideration by the PWG, please submit these items to Ed Echols (Edwin.Echols@oncor.com).
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